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(Summary from proceedings)

On behalf of the citizens of Kitakyushu City, I would like to extend my heartfelt welcome to the representatives of local administrations, government, and international organizations for taking the time to visit Kitakyushu.  I believe that holding the First Meeting of the Kitakyushu Initiative Network here in Kitakyushu, with its aim to promote intercity cooperation, is very meaningful.  

In the 20th century, environmental pollution occurred during the process of industrial development.  In rectifying these problems, we have been able to accumulate technologies, human resources and a network of industries, academia and government.  In the 21st century, we would like to make use of those assets so that we will be able to truly become an environmentally friendly city.

The City of Kitakyushu has set the environment as its major issue to tackle.  We are now trying to develop an urban structure where the burden on the environment can be lessened.  We are also promoting environmental cooperation and improving environmental technologies to enhance international competitiveness.  

Kitakyushu is actively promoting environmental cooperation with 13 cities in six countries, including its sister city Dalian in China, to support sustainable development and solutions to environmental problems.  I believe that it is possible for each local administration to can solve problems in a detailed and sustainable manner, which is suitable for each region.  In order to promote environmental cooperation effectively, I believe that local administrations must share their role with international organizations in conducting complete cooperative activities.  We hope that the government, national governments and international organizations will provide systematic and financial assistance.

Kitakyushu hopes to actively take part in the Kitakyushu Initiative Network and coordinate with other local administrations in Japan.  With the support of the national government and international organizations, we would like to further promote international cooperation in the Asia-Pacific region.  I sincerely hope that the First Meeting of the Kitakyushu Initiative Network for a Clean Environment will be fruitful and rewarding.  Thank you very much.

